

Hay Happenings

Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.gov.au

Hay Public School Phone 02 6993 1270 02 6993 1779

Term I, Week 10 3rd April 2019





like us on facebook.

SCHOOL RULES I can do my best. I can respect all people. I can respect all property. I can be in the right place.

STAR **Assembly Friday** 5th April 12.00pm **School Hall** All Welcome

Principal's Report

Easter Hat Parade

The school's annual Easter Hat Parade will take place on the last Friday of the school term at our usual assembly time of 12pm. Students in K-2 are to make their Easter hat Lost Property at home, ready to parade on the day. Thank you everyone To avoid losing costly items of clothing, please ensure that for the kind donations of chocolate eggs, soft toys and your child's name is marked somewhere on the inside of other Easter trinkets. These will become a bumper Easter the item. Lost property is located in the staffroom and raffle drawn at the parade. The parliamentarians are still parents are welcome to look through this container to running a guessing competition at school and will announce locate lost items at any time. Every now and then, the lost the winning student at the parade. All monies raised will go property will be washed, put into the school uniform pool towards the Year 6 gift to the school and the Year 6 and sold so please be prompt in trying to locate your Farewell at the end of the year.

ANZAC Day

School.

Principal's Reward Lunch

Congratulations to Jack Booth, Heath Thomson, Paigan Gee, Wil Sloan, Kirby Pingiaro, Abbey Liddington Denehey, Poppy Barnes, Angel Clarke, Lillyarnah Cooper, Evelyn Carol Oataway Smithers, Zoe Ndhlovu, Meredith Gaw, Digby Huggins, Sienna Lund, Dylan Wilson and Tori Riddle who have all been invited to enjoy lunch with Mrs Oataway today at the

Jolly Jumbuck Bistro. These students received an invitation because they have: followed the school rules; persevered in their learning; acted courteously at all times; and treated teachers and other students with respect. Well done!

child's lost items.

P&C Meeting

ANZAC Day falls on the last Thursday of the school Please consider becoming an active member of the school's holidays (25th April) and students are encouraged to P&C. The next meeting will take place in the school represent the school in the march. Students are to staffroom on Thursday IIth April at 2pm. Research has assemble outside the town library in Lachlan Street at shown that when parents take an active role in their child's 10:15am. The march starts at 10:30am. Students are to education, children do better, stay in school longer, are wear their full summer school uniform. Our school more engaged with their schoolwork, go to school more captains will lead the march and then represent the school regularly, behave better, and have better social skills. in a wreath laying ceremony at Hay War Memorial High Thank you to the parents who have declared their willingness to become involved.

Have a great week!

Principal

Term I, Week I0 3rd April 2019

SPORTS NEWS

District Netball and Rugby League Trials

Last Friday, 8 of our senior students travelled across the Riverina to participate in the PSSA District Netball and Rugby League trials. Congratulations to Sila Vula, Larissa Sorensen, JJ Masters, Sophie Tapper and Emily Caughey (Netball) and Dyon Hutchison, Jacob Lund and Nathaniel Clarke (Rugby League) who, from all accounts, represented our school with pride and displayed amazing sportsmanship throughout the day. Thank you to Mrs Tapper and Mrs Clarke for transporting and managing these students for us.

School Tennis Trials

On Thursday, Mrs Cullenward and Lani Houston will be conducting trials for the school tennis team. Two boys and two girls will be selected to represent our school in Griffith at the Victor Kelly Cup (State Knockout Competition). This competition will be held in Griffith at the beginning of next term (date to be confirmed). Those Stage 3 students who wish to trial, and the Stage 2 students who have been invited to trial, please bring your racquets on Thursday.

Cross Country

Our annual cross country carnival will be held on Thursday 9th May 2019 (Week 2 Term 2). Once again, we will be running around the beautiful Bushy Bend track. For those who are interested in a bit of pre-race holiday training please see the map attached. Students who are 8, 9 or 10 years run 2km and students who are 11, 12 or 13 years run 3km. Help on the day from parents or carers would be greatly appreciated. Please contact Sarah Houston if you can spare some time.

Thank you to Seth Gray and Karly Fisher for presenting our school sporting news on 2HayFM last Friday.

K-2 Sportspeople of the Week

Week 9 Sports Stars of the Week were:

Kindergarten - Jacob Hudson & Lana-Rose Jessop

Year 1 - Benji McClure & Riley Cox

Year 2 - Isabella Robertson & Lillyarnah Cooper

Easter Raffle

Our Easter hat parade & raffle is almost upon us! Please return all sold raffle ticket books to the front office

Mappy Earlier

Donations for Raffle

We are still seeking donations of chocolates and fluffy animals and all things Easter for this raffle. All donations may be left at the front office and are gratefully received.

Drawn

The raffle will be drawn at the Easter Hat Parade on Friday 12th April and funds raised go towards the Year 6 Farewell and gift to the school.



EASTER HAT PARADE



Friday 12th April 2019

12pm in the Hay Public School Hall.

All Kinder to Year 2 students have been advised
THEY NEED TO MAKE THEIR OWN HAT AT HOME
FOR THE EASTER HAT PARADE THIS YEAR.

Hay Public School Cross Country Map



Term I, Week I0 3rd April 2019

Mrs Murphy's Instructional Leader Report

Writing

Our literacy focus area for K-2 visible learning intentions during this term has been writing.

The writing process involves students planning, composing, recording, revising and publishing their work. This involves class teachers modelling the writing focus- thinking aloud as they write, involving students in shared and guided writing opportunities - writing together and independently with teacher support and writing independently- putting into practice what they have learnt during the modelled and guided writing sessions.

Class teachers have been modelling ways to make writing sound good and look good. Classes have been setting their own whole class learning intentions and success criteria to help with this. There are many outstanding pieces of writing on display in the classrooms on the WAGOLL Walls and parents are most welcome to visit classrooms to view student work.

Next term writing will continue to be a focus area with class learning intentions and success criteria embedded into the process. Class teachers will also be focussing on individual student writing gaols to help students become creative and independent writers.

Mrs Suzanne Murphy

Deputy Principal - Instructional Leader

Weekly Attendance Rates Week Ending: 29th March 2019

1	5/6D	98.40%
2	1/2Z	95.24%
3	5/6S	95.20%
3	3/4B	95.20%
5	1/2S	94.74%
6	4/5J	94.17%
6	KC	93%
8	3/4R	88.89%

Attendance Facts

- Well done to 5/6D for their wonderful attendance last week and a big improvement in attendance from the beginning of the year;
- ⇒ Well done to I/2Z for their consistently good attendance every week;
- ⇒ Children who attend school regularly are prepared for success in school and in life;
- ⇒ Children who attend school regularly develop healthy life habits;
- ⇒ Children who attend school regularly feel more connected to their community and develop important social skills and friendships;
- ⇒ Students who attend school regularly are set up for a strong future.

REMINDER TO PAY

Stage 3 Excursion - Canberra

27th - 30th May \$400 Please make payment at the front office

ONLY 7 WEEKS TO GO!

Part payments are most welcome

REMINDER TO PAY

Life Education Van 9th-11th April \$10



Please make payment at the front office ASAP

If you have paid your school fees then you
have paid for this visit.

Year 6 t-shirts will be here soon!

Please make payment via the school's website or directly to the front office.

\$30



Commemorative Path

This year Hay Public School is 150 years old. We are planning a commemorative path to be built in time for our celebrations on the 20th / 21st September 2019. Orders are being taken now. Order forms are available at the front office of the school or can be downloaded from the Hay Public School website. www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au

All past and present students, staff members and families are encouraged to contribute to the path. Pavers cost \$25 for a single and \$50 for a double paver.



School Canteen

HPS CANTEEN NEWS

If you have monies owing to the canteen please pay asap.

Students may place money at the canteen and use their CREDITS for purchases.

It is preferred that all accounts are to be kept in credit.







Term I, Week I0 3rd April 2019

What's Happening			
TERM I			
9th - 11th Apr	Life Education		
11th April	P&C Meeting - 2pm		
I2th April	Easter Hat Parade - 12pm		
I2th April	Last Day of Term		
TERM 2			
30th April	Students return for Term 2		
9th May	P&C Meeting - 2pm		
9th May	Cross Country—Bushy Bend		
10th May	Mothers' Day Morning Tea		

HPS Payment Coupon

Total Payment \$

Payment to yellow box in front office

or by Parents Online Payments on website

Fees

Name:

General Contribution \$35.00 Subject Fees \$20.00

Performances

Life Education \$10.00

9th - 11th April

Bush Dance \$5.00

20th September

Scientastic FREE

25th September

Excursions

Kindergarten - 4th September \$40

Altina Wildlife Park

Stage One - 17th May \$40

Griffith Regional Theatre

Stage Two - 13th & 14th August \$150

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill

Stage Three - 27th - 30th May \$400

Canberra

<u>Other</u>

Year 6 t-shirt \$30

Payment is required for ALL performances

University of NSW International Competitions

Please complete the entry form and return it to the yellow box in the front office by FRIDAY 5th APRIL

NO LATE ENTRIES WILL BE ACCEPTED

Name:		Year	
Class:			
Please	e tick		
	Digital Technologies	\$9.50	
	Science	\$9.50	
	Spelling	\$12.50	
	Writing	\$18.50	
	English	\$9.50	
	Mathematics	<u>\$9.50</u>	
	All of the above	<u>\$69.00</u>	
TOTAL DAYMENT ENCLOSED: \$			

Payment to yellow box in front office or

Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Click on "Make a Payment" and follow the prompts to make a payment via Visa or MasterCard or debit card.



PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)

FOR SCHOOL FEES, EXCURSIONS

Did you know that you can make payments to your child's school online?

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to your school's website to make it easier for you to pay for school related payments. This is a secure payment page hosted by Westpac which enables parents to pay online by using either VISA, MasterCard or debit card...

What expenses can be paid online?

- Voluntary School Contributions
- Subject Contributions
- Excursions
- Sport
- Creative and Practical Arts
- Sales to Students
- Other

When?

This payment method is available now.

How?

Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Click on "Make a Payment" and follow the prompts to make a payment via Visa or MasterCard.

NO DIRECT ONLINE DEPOSITS ACCEPTED.

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN

Canteen List available on website



Canteen Birthday Cup
Cake Orders \$25.00

